Seamus Grant

From: Seamus Grant

Sent: Wednesday 21 Decermber 2016 09:30

To: ‘noel.keelan@clir.monaghancoco.ie’

Subject: PCI 2.13.1 North-South 400kv Electricity Interconnector - Comprehensive Decision

Good afternoon Councillor,

| write to inform you that An Bord Pleanala (Strategic Infrastructure) has granted the necessary approval
for the North-South Electricity Interconnector project and therefore the PCl Statutory Permit Granting
procedure has now been completed (within the overall timeframe allowed by Article 10.2 of Regulation
(EU) No 347/2013) and the Comprehensive Decision for the above named project has issued on December
19th, 2016.

The issuing of the Comprehensive Decision signals the conclusion of the PCl process.
Kind regards,

Seamus Grant

Seamus Grant

Executive Officer

PCl Unit

An Bord Pleanadla {Competent Authority for Ireland)
Phone: +353 {(0)1 8737287



